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In the name of Allah, the Gracious, the Merciful 
 
All praise is due to God, and peace and prayers be upon the seal of the Prophets. 
To the brother, the wali, may God preserve you, 
 
Peace be upon you and God’s mercy and His blessings. As for what follows:  
 
In response to the complaint, attached, submitted by brother Abu Hudhayfah al-Turki, we would 
like to inform you about the following: 
The brother was sorted to the ‘Umar Ibn Al-Jumouh Battalion, located in the Western Sector, 
and a few days after the brother requested to be re-sorted, through the wali’s office, knowing that 
there is no convincing reason to re-sort him except for the purpose of evading…, despite the fact 
that the brother can fight. 
Nevertheless, I answered it and sent the attached letter to you in order to re-sort him on 
20/4/1438 [18 Jan. 2017], without mentioning the reason for re-sorting him in order to cover for 
him. I told him to go to the wali’s office. Two days after the date of sending that letter, you sent 
us a memo about the reason for re-sorting the brother, and we sent you the attached letter, No. 
1804. We informed the brother to go to the wali’s office. After a day or two, the brother came 
back and told us that the brothers in the wali’s office had lost the letter, so they gave me the 
letter’s number and we gave the brother the number, but we don’t know after that if the brother 
went or not to the wali’s office. Days later, the brother came to us and told us that the brothers in 
the wali’s office could not find the letter, and gave me a copy of it. Two days later, we gave the 
brother the copy, and we do not know what happened to him except after this complaint. The 
brother was a deserter before these letters and before he was re-sorted, and if he was keen on this 
religion, he would have remained in the battalion. 
 
And God knows the best.  
 
 
[A stamp reads:] The Islamic State – Wilayat Raqqah – the Emir of the Western [Sector]  
[A handwritten note in the bottom of the page reads:] Ayyub, fear God. [and dated] 2/6/1438 [1 
July 2017] 
 
[Another handwritten note on the top of the page reads:] The brothers should be transferred to 
the Hisbah if they aren’t injured.  
 


